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Feature:
#IUPLeads Pivots to COVID-19 Safety and Mental

Health Messaging from Student Groups
For the past several years, the #IUPLeads campaign has provided an outlet for IUP
student groups to share alternatives to attending large, unofficial campus gatherings
during high-celebratory events. This year, considering COVID-19 and the difficulties
IUP students face regarding increased mental health issues, the campaign pivoted its
function by encouraging student groups to share messages about these challenges
via social media.

In January 2021, #IUPLeads organizers Ann Sesti, Kevin Foster, and Caitlin Aiello
adjusted the timing and purpose of #IUPleads to address these current, most
pressing issues facing IUP students. The organizers decided to pivot the operation,
advertising to student groups and group leaders an opportunity to earn up to $200
for their organizations by registering their group’s intent to participate via Crimson
Connect, signing up and attending a Green Bandana Project training, and posting at
least 10 times via their group’s social media accounts with COVID-19 safety and
stress-reducing/healthy coping tips from February 8-19 using #IUPLeads. Funding
was made possible through the offices of the Vice President for Student Affairs,
Academic Affairs, Administration and Finance, Enrollment Management, University
Advancement, and the Office of the President. Fourteen student organizations
completed all the requirements of the project.

The Green Bandana Project is a program designed to spread awareness of resources
for those with mental illness. The lime green bandanas, to be distributed across
campus, are attached to students’ backpacks. This indicates that these students are a
safe individual to approach with mental health-related issues, that they know where
resources are, and that they hold a few resource cards with outlets to get help and
support in times of crisis (resources include university and community agencies, as
well as national hotlines). Not only does the program give tangible resources to these
students to share with others, it also provides visible unspoken support and builds
awareness about the issue of mental health. If someone sees a lime green bandana
on the backpack of a stranger, it is a sign of stigma-free, quiet solidarity. They will
know that they are not alone in their struggle. (https://www.namiuw.org/the-
bandana-project.html)

More than 90 students participated in the Green Bandana Project training through
the #IUPLeads campaign. Students who completed the training posted images of a
green bandana on their social media pages and were provided green bandanas to
wear.

Organizations were permitted to utilize their favorite social media site to post their
messages. Of the fourteen groups, more than 175 social media posts were shared via
Instagram, Facebook, and Twitter. Some groups even went above and beyond the 10-
post minimum. The Haven Project topped the list with 26 posts, and Phi Beta Lambda
(Future Business Leaders of America) came in at a close second with 20 posts.

“I was blown away by the wonderful response we received from our participating
student organizations,” Aiello said. “Five groups posted beyond the minimum
requirement! But, the most impressive aspect of the #IUPLeads campaign, for me,
was how thoughtful the groups’ messages were. Their copy and design were
incredibly well-thought-out and beautifully executed. Our students more than rose
to the occasion of using social media as a tool to influence their peers.”

Foster, Sesti, and Aiello would like to thank all student groups who participated in
#IUPleads, IUP’s Vice Presidents and President for support and funding, and
MARCOM, who designed an Instagram graphic for students to use in conjunction
with their social media posts.

Foster comments, “#IUPLeads was incredibly successful, and we are forever thankful
to those who supported its efforts to see it through to a great conclusion.” Sesti
continues, “Though we pivoted the #IUPLeads campaign to address COVID-19, as
well as stress-reducing and healthy coping topics, we didn’t want to forget about the
potential for Saint Patrick’s Day gatherings among our students. So, in mid-March,
we also reached out to the student organizations who participated in #IUPLeads in
February and encouraged them to post on social media responsible ways to celebrate
the holiday.” The organizers provided some example posts for groups to utilize if they
wanted to assist.

Aiello says, “Once again, our students demonstrated their passion, creativity and
commitment to taking care of one another through these campaigns. We are certain
this program will grow, and we are excited to have the #IUP Leads program become a
tradition for IUP.”

Updates

The Food Pantry and Help Center (FPHC) is open
this semester on Tuesdays and Thursdays from
2–7 p.m. and Wednesdays from 3–7 p.m. This
semester, the FPHC is making snack bags and
full food bags for students who are living in
isolation. Thank you for supporting The Pantry,
and please continue to send students down for
resources.  If you would like to make a donation
to The Pantry, you may do so via this link: 
https://www.iup.edu/fund.aspx?id=252222. 

Since the start of the Spring
semester, over 450 students and 11
faculty and staff have been trained
in the Green Dot Bystander
Intervention Program! ROTC is
showing their support of Green Dot.
We believe that by equipping our
students, faculty, administrators,
and staff with information about
barriers to action and realistic
solutions, we can mobilize our
campus and have fewer people hurt
by power-based violence.

What Would You Tell a Survivor?  Signs Requested!
The Haven Project is asking everyone—students,
faculty, staff, and administrators—to stand up and
show how IUP supports survivors of sexual assault
during Sexual Assault Awareness Month with the “What
Would You Tell a Survivor” signs. The deadline to
submit your sign is Friday, April 23. The signs will be
part of a Support a Survivor video that will be ready to
view on April 28.

What to Do
1. Visit the Haven Project website at www.iup.edu/haven

and print out the sign template.
2. Write your encouraging/supportive message to a

survivor (no names of survivors, please).
3. Take a picture holding the sign (or just of the sign, it is

up to you).
4. Email the picture to haven-project@iup.edu.

Graduation is quickly approaching.  The Center
for Multicultural Student Leadership and
Engagement has reached out via email to eligible
graduating students who may like to take part in
the annual "Crimson Salute" ceremony.  Those
students are also eligible for a Multicutural
Honor Cord.  If you have any questions, please
direct them to Leslie Coates at coates@iup.edu.

Folger Student Center will be expanding
its hours to accomodate students as finals
week approaches.  Folger will be open
from 12-4 p.m. on Saturday, April 17, April
24, and May 1.  This is in addition to its
normal hours of operation.  Please share
with your students, as this is a great space
to gather in a safe, social distancing
environment for group work, study
sessions, or just to hang out.

Haven Project thanks the Fashion Merchandising
program, the Stapleton Library, and the survivors
of sexual assault who trusted us with their
personal stories for their help in making the
What Were You Wearing? Exhibit a success. The
IUP community had an opportunity to visit the
display that brings awareness to the issue of
victim blaming based on the clothing the person
was wearing at the time of their assault. Our
hope is that exhibits like this will help to bring
about change by stopping victim blaming and
sexual assault, and believing and showing
support for survivors.

The Co-op Store’s annual end-of-the-
semester sale begins Thursday, April 22. The
Customer Appreciation Sale will include 25 -
50% off savings on most IUP gear and gifts.
The store will offer the opportunity for
students to sell their books back, once they
are done using them, beginning Thursday,
April 29, and ending on Friday, May 7. The Co-
op Store hours of operation are Monday
through Friday from 1 0a.m. to 4 p.m. The store
will have special Saturday hours on Saturday,
May 8, from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Congratulations
to our Class of 2021 graduates and their
families!

ATOD is launching Caring
TXT- a text-based

program that assists
students in setting weekly
drinking goals. Caring Txt

is funded though the
PLCB grant. Please feel

free to encourage
students to sign up. For

more information, contact
atod-oasis@iup.edu.

The Center for Multicultural Student Leadership
and Engagement is now accepting applications
for Welcome Week Leaders for Fall 2021! Do you
know of a student who may be interested in
being a Welcome Week Leader?  Please send
them to the application form here:
https://iup.campuslabs.com/engage/submitter/for
m/start/457860

Students who would like to learn more about
what being a Welcome Week Leader is like
can attend a Welcome Week Information Session:

Friday, April 16, at 4:30 p.m.
Via Zoom:
https://iupvideo.zoom.us/j/98620857750
In-Person: The Great Room in Elkin Hall (all
COVID-19 safety protocols will be followed)

Please note, students do not need to attend an
information session to become a Welcome Week
leader. Let Jenna Keppel (cbgcc@iup.edu) or
Kevin Foster (kfoster@iup.edu) know if you have
any questions!

Do you know of a student looking for a job on campus for the Fall 2021 and Spring
2022 school year? The Haven Project is hiring undergraduate students for positions as
Peer Educators. We are a department on campus that spreads awareness and provides
educational programming about important topics including sexual assault,
domestic/dating violence, stalking, healthy and unhealthy relationships, bystander
intervention, and more! Students interested in creating content to advertise our
programs and gaining experience in presenting topics to groups of students, please
email us at haven-project@iup.edu by Friday, April 23, at noon. They can also check
out the Haven Project website (iup.edu/havenproject) and our social media platforms
(IUPHavenProject-Facebook; IUPHaven- Instagram/Twitter) to learn more about
what we do. Once an intersted student sends an email, they will receive a response
with more details about the position. Any questions or concerns can be directed to
haven-project@iup.edu or call 724-357-3947.

Upcoming Events

From the Center for Multicultural Student Leadership and
Engagement (MCSLE)

From the Center for Health and Well-Being (CHWB)

Just Paws with the Therapy Dogs
Every Monday from 6-7:30 p.m., the Therapy

Dogs will be in the Folger Student Center.  For
students who are missing home, feeling low, or
want to give scritches, stop by and see Ranger
and his pals!  Did you know that therapy dogs

actually absorb the stress of humans?  This is a
great opportunity to reduce stress and anxiety.

Students can also set up a personal visit with
Ranger by emailing Sara Dillon at

sdillon@iup.edu.  You can also follow Ranger on
twitter @IUPRANGER1.  You can follow Health

and Wellness Promotion @IUPAWARE, too!

Kahoot Trivia 
Every Thursday at 7 p.m., HWP will

host Kahoot Trivia with Peer
Educator Charles Coleman via Zoom
(ID: 990 4005 0169).  Enjoy a night
of fun every week with chances to

win prizes!  Email Sara Dillon at
sdillon@iup.edu for details.

Meet-Up
All students are invited each Friday evening from

8-11 p.m. for MCSLE's weekly Meet-Up.  Held in the
Folger Student Center, students can play games,
shoot pool, watch TV, or just chill and hang out!

6 O'Clock Series:
Establishing Leadership Presence to Create Success 
This program, on April 19 at 6:00 p.m., will focus on

social media etiquette, professionalism, and
organization while working with clients and

organizations with different experiences.
Creating a professional but meaningful outcome for
yourself and your client is important for successful

brand awareness. This includes establishing protocol,
contracts, and communicating effectively while trying

to capture and create your client’s vision.
Join us via Zoom

(https://iupvideo.zoom.us/j/96467077650#success).

Take Back the Night
The Haven Project invites you to a PASSHE-wide
Take Back The Night virtual event on April 21 at 7
p.m. Take Back the Night is an annual event that

raises awareness, empowers individuals, and
inspires action that will bring an end to sexual

violence. The evening will include guest speakers
Tracey Vitchers from It's On Us and Dr. Denise

Pearson, Vice Chancellor of PASSHE. Join us
via Zoom (ID: 931 4827 3565). If you missed IUP’s
Take Back the Night Virtual Speak out, it is still

available to view at www.iup.edu/haven.

LGBTQIA Support- Grad Group
For all graduate students (and interested senior

undergraduate students) to meet and support one
another.  Join us via Zoom

(https://iupvideo.zoom.us/j/94429909950#success)
on Sunday, April 25, from 6-8 p.m.

Student Leadership Awards
The end-of-the-year Student Leadership Awards will be held Friday, April 23, from 6-

7:30 p.m. in the HUB Ohio Room. A Zoom link is available for anyone interested in
attending virtually (contact MCSLE-Center@iup.edu for the link).

Presented by the Center for Multicultural Student Leadership and Engagement and the
Student Government Association, all are invited to attend and cheer on our amazing

student leaders.  The awards and their descriptions are included below.

Organization Awards 
Community Service and Engagement Award 

This award is given to an organization that has proved its commitment to outstanding community service
and engagement. Take positive action that can change the world. 

Inclusion and Advocacy Award 
This award is given to an organization that has shown outstanding commitment to Inclusion and Advocacy in the

IUP community. 
Outstanding Student Program 

This award is given to a program that has contributed to the enhancement of IUP and its students, and must
exemplify the goals, mission, and values of the institution. 

Individual Awards 
Distinguished Advisor Award 

This award is given to an advisor who has shown continuous support for the student organization they advise. 
Community and Service Engagement Award 

This award is given to a student who has proved their commitment to outstanding community service and
engagement. 

Inclusion and Advocacy Award 
Nominees should showcase their continuous effort (including programming and community outreach) towards a

more inclusive community. 
IUP Outstanding Leader Award 

This award is given to an individual that has proved their commitment to serving as an outstanding leader within
the IUP community. 

Bridge Builder Award 
This award should go to a student that builds positive relationships with new and/or prospective students. They

should demonstrate institutional knowledge of the university and frequently help new and/or prospective 
students navigate IUP and utilize its resources. 

Emerging Leader Award 
This award should go to a first- or second-year student, including transfer students, that have made an effort to

engage in activities outside of the classroom.
Legacy of Leadership Award 

This award should go to a senior graduating within one academic year (Fall 2020 or Spring 2021) that has shown
exemplary leadership throughout their time at IUP. This student will have left a lasting impact on the campus after 

they graduate. 
Student Office Support Leadership Award 

The nominee should excel in performance of job duties and surpass expectations in said responsibilities. They
should contribute in significant ways to the success of the office/department they work for and show dedication

through consistent work ethic, high level of dependability and interdependence, and go above and beyond in their
position.

From the Student Cooperative Association (Co-op)

Group Fitness
All Group Fitness classes will be FREE during the
spring 2021 semester!  Classes will be held in the

HUB Gymnasium, with social distancing
precautions in place, and facilities will be deep-

cleaned between classes.  For a detailed schedule
of classes, follow http://www.coop.iup.edu/campus-

recreation/group-fitness/.  

Campus Scavenger Hunt- Day 4
STATIC is hiding goodies all over campus on four

different Saturdays during the Spring 2021
semester, and it's YOUR job to hunt them down!

Beginning at 2 p.m. on Saturday, April 24, and
continuing to 5 p.m., STATIC will release various

clues on a different one of its social media
accounts (Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, and
TikTok), leading you to different locations on
campus to track down some awesome prizes.

A Drive-in Netflix & Chill Movie Night:
Disney-Pixar's "Soul"

Join STATIC and MCSLE as we ease back into live
events with an in-person film screening of Disney’s
Soul on the big screen situated on Miller Stadium's
adjacent practice field! Event begins at 8:00 p.m.

and movie begins at 8:30 p.m.

Celebrate Earth Day: DIY Planters & Stuff-a-Plush
We owe everything to this beautiful, singular

planet called Earth. So, let’s celebrate her virtually
and safely on Earth Day with DIY planter and stuff-
a-plush animal kits. Join STATIC on Thursday, April
22, to celebrate Earth Day! The event will virtually
take place between 8:00 p.m. and 10:00 p.m. via

Instagram and Zoom. Register here to reserve one
of 50 kits. STATIC will email you to confirm your

registration.

Spring Trivia Night 3
STATIC proudly presents its final monthly Trivia

Night of the Spring 2021 semester! We'll provide the
host and sleek trivia platform, cash prizes, and
everything else you need to have a blast. All you

have to bring is yourself and your teammates! Join
in on the fun on Tuesday, April 20, via Zoom, from

8:00 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. Register here.
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